

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, October 17, 2023                 


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The October 17, 2023, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               October 3, 2023, meeting were approved subject to a change to reflect the Board approved putting the proposed tree work on Shiny Mountain and Old Greentown Roads out to bid.  Bills in the amount of $48,561.42 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $41,659.49 were reported with a list of each on file.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
JONES LOT COMBINATION:

Mrs. Rose asked the Board to approve a lot combination deed for Burroughs Jones which had been prepared and submitted by Attorney Kyle Krajkovich.  Solicitor Henry had advised he approved the deed and its content and asked that the original be delivered to the township for signature together with the $100.00 fee.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the deed was approved creating one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 714R, Tanglwood Lakes.

DEMCZYSZYN LOT COMBINATION:

Mrs. Rose asked the Board to approve a lot combination deed for Scott B. Demczyszyn which had been prepared and submitted by Attorney Kyle Krajkovich.  Solicitor Henry had advised he approved the deed and its content and asked that the original be delivered to the township for signature together with the $100.00 fee.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the deed was approved creating one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 17R, Henry E. Weitz Subdivision – Fairview Lake.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT:

Solicitor Henry reported on the two lot combination deeds he had reviewed and approved.  He advised both attorneys to deliver the original deeds and $100.00 administrative fee to the township for signature.

Solicitor Henry also reported there has not been any word from Judge Gaughan on the Millbrook matter and accordingly there is nothing for the township to do at this time.

GUMBLE CONSERVATION EASEMENT:
The Board and Solicitor took up the matter of the proposed Gumble Conservation Easement.  Solicitor Henry had prepared a letter with his comments.  A few other concerns were raised.  It was decided to send a copy of the letter to Attorney Waldron with Solicitor Henry following up with further concerns the township has.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:

Roadmaster Coutts reported the trucks were ready for the winter weather.  He also said a bid packet is being prepared to advertise the tree work on Shiny Mountain Road and Old Greentown Road.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:05 PM.
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